TOWN OF ORFORD
Board of Selectmen

Meeting Minutes

June 16, 2016
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Anne Duncan Cooley, John Adams, David Smith
OTHERS PRESENT: Peter Dooley, Bruce Schwaegler and Robert Durfee, (Dubois and King)
The meeting was called to order at 5:30.
Durfee outlined the State’s Municipal Bridge Aid process. The group discussed possible concerns, such as the walls of an historic mill, and the width of the bridge. Durfee said that if the Town wished to build a narrower bridge, it would need to apply to the State for an exception, and that a narrower bridge would not cost much less to build. It is most common to build a narrow bridge on less busy roads such as dead ends. The current bridge is 16.3 feet wide and 46 feet long.

Dooley described the history of the mill site. Durfee explained that the historic dimension of the project means that the State Division of Historic Resources would become involved since State funds are involved.  The Historical Society might be able to provide information to the Department that would save money. 

The hydraulic requirements will determine what the size of the bridge opening will need to be. The 50-year flood is the minimum standard that bridges in the State Municipal Bridge Aid Program are currently designed to. 

A possible use of Dublin Road as a detour was also discussed.
The meeting adjourned at 6:08 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Anne Duncan Cooley

